
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

June 6, 2003 

The Honorable 
María Soledad Alvear Valenzuela 
Minister of Foreign Relations 

Dear Minister Alvear: 

I have the honor to confirm the following understanding reached by the delegations of the United 
States of America and the Republic of Chile in the course of negotiations of the Free Trade 
Agreement between our two Governments that was signed on this day. 

The Parties pledge to urge their specialized agencies to implement technical and scientific work 
dedicated to achieving market access to make the bilateral trade of poultry products of mutual 
benefit for both Parties. 

I have the honor to propose that this letter and your letter of confirmation in reply shall constitute 
an agreement between our two Governments, to enter into force on the entry into force of the 
Free Trade Agreement. 

Sincerely, 

Robert B. Zoellick 



 

 

 
  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

COURTESY COPY 

June 6, 2003 

The Honorable 
Robert B. Zoellick 
United States Trade Representative 

Dear Ambassador Zoellick: 

I am pleased to receive your letter of today’s date, which reads as follows: 

“I have the honor to confirm the following understanding reached by the delegations of 
the United States of America and the Republic of Chile in the course of negotiations of 
the Free Trade Agreement between our two Governments that was signed on this day. 

The Parties pledge to urge their specialized agencies to implement technical and scientific 
work dedicated to achieving market access to make the bilateral trade of poultry products 
of mutual benefit for both Parties. 

I have the honor to propose that this letter and your letter of confirmation in reply shall 
constitute an agreement between our two Governments, to enter into force on the entry 
into force of the Free Trade Agreement.” 

I have the honor to confirm that the understanding referred to in your letter is shared by my 
Government, and that your letter and this letter in reply shall constitute an agreement between 
our two respective Governments, to enter into force on the entry into force of the Free Trade 
Agreement. 

Sincerely, 

María Soledad Alvear Valenzuela 


